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Message: Coronavirus update from school:  

Good morning everyone, 

 

These are certainly interesting times with the effects of Covid-19 stretching into almost all aspects of life around 

the globe. 

 

The recent travel restrictions into New Zealand was a significant initiative which I am sure was not taken lightly as 

it impacts so widely on the country's economy. However, it is clear that the health of the people of our nation is at 

the forefront of this decision-making process. 

 

I understand that government officials are meeting today to discuss what the next steps will be in this process and 

that one of the discussion items will be whether or not schools will close. My guess is that although this will remain 

a possibility, the chances of this happening soon are low. I think that they will consider that no children have been 

confirmed to actually having the virus and the high numbers of people (including doctors and nurses) who would 

need to stay home with their primary aged children if they were at home. I, of course, do not have all the facts in 

front of me and I am sure that the officials will make the right decision. Until we receive guidance to the contrary, 

it will remain business as usual at school. 

 

On Wednesday, we have 5 cricket teams going off to take part in the inter-school tournament. There are no signs 

currently that this event will be cancelled. I know that sporting events all over the world are being cancelled, but 

this is more to do with international travel for athletes and large numbers of spectators who would be sitting in 

close proximity to each other, rather than the event itself. Given that our children are not leaving the country and 

spectator numbers are low, I would think that this event will take place. 

 

Tomorrow afternoon, I am meeting with the Centenary organising committee to decide whether or not this all or 

some of this event will take place. Attendee numbers are lower than the 500 people threshold being promoted by 

the Government and the children will be in no closer contact with each other than they are currently. There are 

other factors to consider however including the Government advice that is being updated later today. This 

information will all be taken into account when this decision is being made. The results of this decision will be 

communicated to everyone on Wednesday morning. 

 

In previous emails, we have included advice from the Ministry of Health regarding how you can help combat the 

spread of Coronavirus including handwashing and safe coughing and sneezing. The only change I have seen about 

this is Jacinda saying yesterday to not 'handshake, hug or hongi'. 

 

That is all from me at the moment. Parents can be assured that we are taking all steps necessary to keep everyone 

safe at school and will continue to keep you updated with any further information as it comes to hand. If you have 

any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the school office. 

 

Kind Regards 

Neil Robinson 

PRINCIPAL 

Blockhouse Bay Primary School 

Phone: 627-9940 

 


